Orchestra Association General Meeting

7:00 p.m. September 1, 2011
Notes

1. Purpose of Association
The purpose of BHS Orchestra Association, composed of parents and students of BHS orchestra, is to work with the orchestra director to promote the educational goals of orchestra and promote its recognition in the community.  This is accomplished by 1)fundraising 2)coordinating concert attire 3)public announcements and events.  
Student fees and district funds are used to purchase music and maintain/repair school owned instruments.  Additional costs; sending our top musicians to state competitions and sending both orchestras to the state evaluation, CHSAA (Colorado High School Activities Association) are paid for through fundraising by the Association. (See Budget below.)
This year we are excited to welcome our new director, Miss Renee Beri, who has plans to build our orchestra into one of the top 5 in the state.
2. Duck Race

The BHS Orchestra annual Duck Race will occur on Sept 17 during Broomfield Days.  One thousand yellow ducks, each assigned to a donor, are released into the canal flowing through Midway Park.  The top finishing ducks’ donors win prizes from a variety donated by the community.  The two top prizes are a night at the Omni Hotel and a car detailing.  
All orchestra students are asked to pre-sell ducks, ($2/duck or $20/18 ducks).  The top selling student will receive a $25 I tunes gift card.   Forms are available in Orchestra or from Erin Crawford elc713dog@aol.com .  At a minimum, twenty five percent of the sales (after costs) will be credited to the students’ accounts.  
We need additional prizes to attract more participants to our Duck Race.  Sophomore Erin Crawford has been working on the race for months, but has received less than 20 donated prizes. If you can get a donation from a merchant, provide a gift card or monetary donation (with which we will purchase prizes), please contact Erin elc713dog@aol.com .  
In addition, this year Erin has arranged for us to sell spirit wear (BHS t-shirts etc.) at the duck booth during Broomfield Days.  We need some adults to staff these sales, while students continue to sell ducks at the booth.  Contact Erin to sign up for a shift.
Erin will be providing a signup sheet for students to staff the duck booth.

3. Concerts this year are:

Tuesday, October 25

Monday, December 12

Thursday, March 1

Tuesday, May 15

4. Proposed Budget (expenses)




Western States Honor Orchestra


      720.00



All States Orchestra



      840.00



CHSAA (primarily bus cost)


      770.00



Scholarships




   1,000.00



Field Trip (bus cost only)


   1,000.00



Parent Volunteer background checks

      150.00



Misc





      250.00

Total





4,730/year

5.  Fundraising

Although we are lucky to have a cushion of funds, we do not want to deplete it.  
We need volunteers to coordinate any of the following fundraisers.   If you can take one on, please contact any of the board members listed below.

Selling poinsettias.  The past chairperson is willing to help a new chairperson run this.
Selling coupon books for discounted lunches at local restaurants.
Selling Orchestra spirit wear at concerts.
Organizing restaurant nights.

We are open to additional ideas and we need your assistance with fundraising.
6.  Other volunteer opportunities




       Tracey Geygan will be calling freshman parents to ask you to bring cookies for after concert refreshments.
       Office work.  From time to time, Ms. Beri may have paperwork which volunteers can help with.
7.  Concert Attire





Liz Wilson coordinates our orchestras’ concert attire.  The attire is black tuxedo for men and floor length short sleeved black dresses for women. The tuxedos are rented for $35/year.  The dresses may be rented for $35/year or purchased for $65.75. The association fits and orders the clothing for students.  Signed contracts are required for rental.  The contracts will be distributed in class. Fittings will be scheduled after attire contracts and payments are received.  
8. Student Accounts
It has been a tradition that a percentage of direct sales fundraisers be allocated to the students who made the sales.  The monies in these student accounts are available to the student to pay for music related expenses, as approved by the director.

9. Orchestra class fees of $25/year are payable to BHS and may be turned in to Ms. Beri.
10.  Our current bylaws require a minimum of three general meetings a year.  Future general meetings will be announced.  The orchestra board meets on the last Thursday of each (school year) month.  If parents or students have questions or concerns, please e-mail the president, Jill Lewis or orchestra director, Renee Beri for an answer or to get the item added to the agenda.  

Thank you for helping our BHS Orchestra excel!
Orchestra Director, Renee Beri


renee.beri@bvsd.org
President, Jill Lewis



jill.lewis@comcast.net
Vice President, Karen Yudnich 


kyudnich@yahoo.com
Treasurer, Libby Spatz



libbypchef@msn.com
Attire, Liz Wilson



liz.wilson@q.com
Secretary
Publicity
Duck Race, Shelly Crawford, Erin Crawford

Crawfrds@aol.com, elc713dog@aol.com
Hospitality, Tracy Geygan


                tgeygan@yahoo.com
Fundraising



